
June Sugar Creek HOA Newsletter – SCGC President’s Update 

 

Can you believe it is June already?   Still staying close to home?  I 
know I am!!  It’s been 10 long weeks since my home became my 
office, my gym, and my restaurant. In what seems a shrinking world, 
I’m feeling especially grateful that I live right here in Sugar Creek. 
The Sugar Creek Garden Club (SCGC) is slowly coming out of 
COVID Isolation.  I am cautiously optimistic about the upcoming 
year events.  We are starting to develop plans for the upcoming 
season that I think you are really going to enjoy!   June starts my 
first official day on the job as the new garden club president.  
Accolades to Miriam Watson for doing a terrific job last year.  I hope 
I can adequately follow in her footsteps.   
 

 
COVID has changed so many things…the world actually.  This 
new term is going to be very different. 

 
My theme for the 2020-2021 term will be HOME SWEET HOME:  BLOOM WHERE YOU ARE 
PLANTED.  An appropriate theme while we are trying to get back to a ‘new’ normal and not venturing 
too far from home.  Right now, we are trying to reschedule the missed May Luncheon and Installation 
of Officers to July at the club.  The tentative date is July 23rd.  We will be practicing social distancing.  
Please save the date and join us.   
 
The number one task at hand is the membership drive and growing our membership.  We are all about 
growing friendships through the membership in the garden club.  Everyone in Sugar Creek can be a 
member.  Joining the SCGC is a way for you to grow, learning more about the many aspects of 
gardening, flower arranging and decorating.  The garden club is a way to meet and work with 
neighbors and friends and we have so much fun when we get together!  The garden club works all 
year to beautify our neighborhood. If you join this summer, your address will be placed in the SCGC 
Directory, a great way to contact your neighbors and friends!   
 

The garden club will not be on hiatus this summer.  I plan to kick off the new year in August since we 

missed March, April, and May of last year.  Do know that we will be coming to you with great 
informational programs each month.  Please contact our Membership Chairman, Patsy Jones, at 
281.491.3936.  Our number one goal is to beautify Sugar Creek and focus on special projects right 
here in our neighborhood. Since we are staying close to home this year, please consider joining SCGC 
today.  We would love for you to garden with us.  We meet at the club on the third Thursday of the 
month at 9:30 a.m.  
 

I hope all of you have a wonderful and healthy summer and remember… let’s bloom where we are 
planted, 
 

       Linda Edmiaston 

 
Linda Edmiaston 
Sugar Creek Garden Club President, 2020-2021 
 

 


